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REPORT BY THE ECF MARKETING DIRECTOR
It proved possible to attract sponsorship from LV= for the Certificate of Merit Scheme so that the start-up cost for the federation was quite low. Early in 2010 I took on responsibility for this project as the director responsible. It has proven to be very time-consuming to get all the factors into place, but now there are three levels of certificates, two booklets, one DVD and other teaching aids available.

If you have never tried the tests, please access them on http://www.certificateofmerit.org.uk/main.php. Sample tests can be taken with no fee. The multiple choice tests are a lot of fun and educational, even for quite strong players.  It is time to do your job and encourage individuals, schools and clubs to access the whole system. This will help popularise the game, raise standards and raise the income of the federation. Any new venture requires marketing and this one has been somewhat damaged by the Chess for Schools Chess Sets problem.  
My thanks particularly to Chris Majer, Kirstie Lapworth, Andrew Martin, John Philpott, John Upham and Andrew Walker for their work on  this project.
There was a TV programme on BBC4 first shown in December and several times since. I had high hopes of there being a one hour programme on BBC2 set around the British Championships to be broadcast this winter. However, as with so many TV projects, it fell through. The parents and children, who might have been involved, viewed the proposed format of the programme with deep suspicion. There are many reality TV programmes being shown these days, which will come back to haunt the participants in later years. I admire the sophistication of our possible participants. 
It is just as difficult to obtain chess sponsorship as last year. It would be easy to view Brian Callaghan’s successes with the Gibraltar Congress with envy, were it not for the fact that it comes under the umbrella of the ECF. There has been a change in attitude to chess patronage. This was sparked off by the London Chess Classic, the first edition of which was held in December 2009 under Malcolm Pein’s leadership. It is very good news indeed that this is being repeated this year.
The event of 2010 so far has been the Staunton Memorial Press Conference and Dinner held at Simpson’s on 8 September. Sponsored by Darwin Strategic, its prime objective was to raise funds for Anatoly Karpov’s bid to become FIDE President, for the 2011 British Championships and two charities. It was organised by our President CJ De Mooi, Ray Keene and Barry Martin. It was a glittering affair, graced also by Garry Kasparov, many of our grandmasters and several of our players who have become successful in other fields. There were about 150 guests at the dinner and woefully inadequate time to meet up with all old friends.
By the time of the AGM we will know whether Karpov has been successful and become FIDE President. Usually ECF elections are not conducted with such venom. Last year I said that the new Board would have a much fresher appearance and be easier to market. My confidence has proven well-founded. 
Stewart Reuben 

